WINDHAM ELEMENTARY SCHOOL BOARD MEETING FOR AUGUST 27, 2018
Present: Bill Anton, Mickey Parker-Jennings, Carolyn Partridge, Beth McDonald, Antje Ruppert, Gail Wyman, Kathy and Kord Scott,  Howie Ires, 
Call to Order: 4:08 pm
Minutes: Beth M. moves to approve the minutes, Carolyn P. 2nd.
Bills and Pay Orders: n/a.
Members of the Public: n/a
Principal’s Report: see attachment.
Superintendent’s Report: n/a
Old Business: Alan Partridge powerwashed the school building and would like to get reimbursed for the two gallons of paint.

Act 46 compliance: Carolyn P. inquired with the Legislative Counsel if a school can be designated. The language of the law is pretty ambiguous. She received a recommendation to speak with a lawyer from Montpelier, Paul Giuliani, about the case in Holland, VT.

Carolyn P. got in contact with the parents of pre-schoolers and invited them to the “Back to School Breakfast” on Wednesday morning to provide some information about the future of WES. She reports having had some very interesting conversations with these parents who agreed that having a school in the community is important.

The meeting and presentation of the WES case before the State Board will be held at Green Mountain in Chester on September 19, 2018 and it would be beneficial to have community members and parents present.
Bill Anton recommends to set up an 18-month timeline of events, starting with the presentation of the WES Alternative Governance Proposal before the State Board on Sept. 19, Howie I. filing a complaint with the State of violating the Constitution, followed by the State Board’s decision and recommendation to the West River MUED on Nov. 30, the vote of the West River MUED district towns in March, the vote in the Town of Windham on how to proceed with the future of our school, i. e. close the school, sell the building and school assets to the town, and start the accredidation process as an independent school.

Discussion of the school bus route.

Next Meeting: September 10, 2018, at 4 pm
Adjourn: 5:30 pm
